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“I planted, Apollos watered, but God gave the growth.” – 1 Corinthians 3:6 
 
 
Dear Friend in Christ, 
 
          It is a beautiful spring day as I write this letter.  The sun is shining bright in a clear blue 
sky.  The grass is deep green.  Flowers are starting to bloom.  Just outside my church office 
window there is a crabapple tree in full bloom.  Farmers and gardeners are busy planting their 
fields and gardens.  After a long winter and a cold early spring, how good it is to finally have 
warm spring weather and outside plants growing again. 
 
          In order to grow, plants need water, nutrients, light, and warmth.  In order for us to grow 
in faith we have similar needs.  We need the water of baptism, the nourishment of Holy             
Communion, the light of the Son of God, and the warmth of God’s love.  In short, we need 
God. 
 
          Pentecost Sunday will be on May 20th.  On this Sunday we will celebrate how the 
growth of the church began when the first disciples were filled with God’s Spirit.  Our red 
church paraments on Pentecost Sunday represent the fire of the Spirit.  But during most of 
Pentecost season, our paraments will be green.  The reason that they will be green is to remind 
us of growing plants and that Pentecost season is a time for us to grow in our faith.  We need 
to be open to God’s Spirit so that we can grow in our faith.  After all, God gives the growth! 
 
                                                                                            In Christ, 



"�#$%&�
Reverend Wayne Derber 

Home Phone: 815-570-2088 
Cell phone: 815-508-3435 

Email: salem-pastor@comcast.net 
Office hours: Mornings, Tues-Sat 

or by appointment 
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Administrative Staff          
           Gina Carlson          salem-gina@comcast.net 
           Michele Farley    salem-mickey@comcast.net 
Bookkeeper                                        Karen Wesson      salem-karen@comcast.net 
Traditional Worship Coordinator        Nancy Rex                salem-rex@comcast.net 
Director of Contemporary Worship    Libby Welsch          salem-libby@comcast.net 
Organists/Pianists                              Gloria Gilbertson 
           Connie Hanson 
Maintenance          Nancy Hayes 
 

�������(�)*��+,���	-$��&�)���-&,��
��&(+)*���&+#$.�

1022 North Main Street—PO Box 105—Sandwich, IL 60548 
Phone: 815-786-9308 

Email: Salemlc@comcast.net 
Web site:  wearesalemlutheran.org 
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PLEASE REMEMBER IN PRAYER: 

CURRENT—Shelly Claxton*, Beth Gosnell*, Sadie Hoffman, Dani Miller, Mark Perry, Althea 
Albertus,                              Duff Dimmig and Angie Boe 

CONTINUING —Robert Abbey, Jr.*, Bill Negley*, Carrol Olson*, Mary Jane Fraley*, Carol 
Kimmey*, Mick Kimmey*, Ron Cunz*, Steve Guyer*, Ben Burkett*, Ione Bennett*, Jackie 
Cline*, Shandol Dulin, Bianca Kooistra, Pat Scull, Joanne Cope, Lexie & Sadie Frieders, Jon 
Allen, Luke Bish, Tom Montgomery, Alex Cole, Brian Lee, Dan Schwerdtmann, Tanya Kimmey, 
Tom Wysoglad, Joe Petit, and Mike Guzzardo                                                   

MILITARY— All people serving in the military, especially: Joseph Kimmey*, Garrett O’Dell, 
Danny Cassidy, Ross Magee, Brandon Jakubiec, Shawn Jakubiec and Forrest Grivetti                                                                                                                                                                         
  * Indicates Salem member.  Please help us keep this list current. 

DEATHS:  We extend our heartfelt sympathy to the families and friends of:                                                             
- Gay Lynn Klotz Coakley , daughter of Dwight Klotz, who died April 26 at willow Crest.  Her               
funeral was held May 2 at Burkhart-Eighner Funeral Home.                                                                                                                                                                                             
- Jippy Diab , sister of Laura Caupert, who died on May 3. 

May the promise of the resurrection comfort all who mourn. 

There will be a ���������	
�	��
�����	�����������

� on Sunday, June 3, noon—5:00 pm at the 
Lake Holiday Lodge.  Please RSVP to Jeff at 815-498-9307 before May 20. 

Pastor Wayne and Melody have two new grandchildren.  Elijah and Eliana were 
born on May 10 to Jesse and Lyndsey Derber in St. Louis.  All are doing fine.  
We thank God for these precious gifts.  



MAY COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS �

The May 1st council meeting opened with devotions and prayer.  Pastor Wayne 
gave his report.  The minutes of the previous council meeting were approved. 
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approved the “Safe Church Policies” document recommended to the council by 
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recommendation to get an elevator maintenance agreement from the Thyssen Krupp Elevator 
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groups where at least one person of the group is a member of our congregation or by groups that 
are doing some service for the good of our communities. 

The calendar and worship attendance were reviewed.  Reports from committees were given.  
The March financial reports were approved.  For March, the General Fund had an income of 
$16,430 and expenses of $18,018 and the Capital Fund had an income of $4,787 and expenses of 
$6,342.  The meeting was adjourned. 
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FELLOWSHIP FEAST — “ Many hands made light work” when Salem hosted the April Community 
Fellowship Feast.  Thanks to many, many volunteers—especially Salem’s coordinator, Marilyn  
Wouda. 

GARDENERS & MOWERS—Thanks to all who have volunteered to take care of Salem’s gardens 
and lawns this season.   

ADOPT-A-ROAD —Thanks to eleven “ditch cleaners” who picked up trash along West Sandwich 
Road last week.  Our next ditch walk will be on Saturday, June 23.  Watch for reminders! 

MEALS-ON-WHEELS —Thank you to our faithful volunteers who are delivering Meals on Wheels to 
area shut-ins through the month of May. They are: Lyle & Judy Anderson, Dean & Dori Burau, Don 
& Pat Clason, Pat Farley, Doug & Donna Fraley, Steve Guyer, Donna Kimmey, Bill & Eileen Negley, 
George Webster, and Dale & Ruth White.  Pat Whitten and Joanne VanPelt are substitutes.  Laura 
Caupert coordinates Salem’s volunteers. 

FVOAS PAINTERS— Several members gave up their Saturday morning on April 21 to help paint 
the large community room at FVOAS.  The staff and clients are grateful for a new, fresh look! 

SHUT-IN VISITS & TRANSPORTATION —Members of the Member Support Committee have been 
visiting shut-ins, delivering CD’s of worship services, and providing transportation to church for some 
of our members.  If you or someone you know of would like to receive any of these services, please 
speak to Pam Pescitelli, Member Support chairperson, or the church office.  
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FIRST COMMUNION CLASSES                                                              
 Classes to prepare children for Holy Communion will be 
held during the education hour on Sunday mornings in June.  
Please speak to Pastor Wayne if you are interested.  There is 
no firm age requirement.  Parents should determine their             
children’s readiness. 

 

 

TELL US ABOUT YOUR GRADUATES! 

Do you have graduates in your family—middle school, high school, 
or college?  Please get their information to us so we can recognize 
them in the next issue of the Salem LIFE. 

 MAY, 2018 MEMORY VERSE                                                                                                                              
“Trust in the Lord forever, for in the Lord God you  have an everlasting rock.”    - Isaiah 26:4     

 JUNE, 2018 MEMORY VERSE                                                                                                                              
“Those who wait for the Lord shall renew their stre ngth, they shall mount up with wings like 
eagles, they shall run and not be weary, they shall  walk and not faint.”    - Isaiah 40:31     
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Volunteers will meet at Salem at 8:00 am to carpool.   

  All volunteers (minimum age is 8—NO maximum age) are welcome!    
  Keep in mind that we must submit names of volunteers one week prior to each shift, so 
please sign-up on the appropriate sheet in the narthex as soon as possible, if you plan to 
participate. 
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Our next Adopt-a-Road walk is scheduled for Saturday, June 23.  (Note: 
This is a date change from our earlier announcement due to conflict with  
the Freedom Days parade.) We will meet at Prairie View School at 8:00 am.  
Please wear long pants, sturdy shoes or boots and work gloves.  Safety 
vests and bags will be provided.  All walkers are welcome! 

FREEDOM DAYS PARADE —Salem’s Outreach and Christian Education           
Committees are again planning an entry in Sandwich’s Freedom Days parade to 
be held on Saturday, June 30 at 10:00 am.  Line-up will be at the fairgrounds              
beginning at 8:30 am.  Float construction will also be at the fairgrounds on                
Friday, July 29 at 6:00 pm.  Float builders and parade walkers are welcome to 
join in the fun! 

RELAY FOR LIFE —Please check out the Relay for Life table in the narthex.  There are coin banks 
to fill, and an opportunity to purchase luminaria to honor a loved one.  This year’s relay will be held 
on June 9, 3-11:00pm at the new Go For It Sports Dome on Galena Road, just east of Rt. 47.  You 
may also support Team Salem on line.  Pastor Wayne has posted a link to Team Salem on our web 
site: wearesalemlutheram.org. 

LIVING WELL FUNDRAISER —You are invited to support Living Well’s13th Annual Bridge Walk, 
which honors hundreds of cancer patients and survivors within our community, including Shelly and 
Todd Claxton.  Pastor Wayne has posted a link on wearesalemlutheran.org.  There is also                     
information on the hall bulletin board. 
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 Salem’s Fellowship Committee has secured  
tickets for “Faith Night” at the baseball field in Geneva 
on Friday, June 15. Game time is 6:30 pm.  Tickets are 
$5 each, and parking will be discounted.  Postgame      
activities include the Jesse White Tumblers and                    
fireworks.  Tickets are limited, so please sign up early 
for the number you need.  There is a display in the 
narthex for your convenience.  
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 On Sunday, May 20 (the fiftieth day of Easter) we celebrate the Spirit, through 
whom and in whom the people of God are created and re-created.  Pentecost is 
sometimes called the church’s birthday.  Join us in worship to hear the scriptures, 
prayers and music for the day.  We invite you to wear RED, the liturgical color for the 
Day of Pentecost. 


